TOWN OF WELLFLEET
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
March 21, 1995
Elementary School Library

Meeting Minutes

The Board of Selectmen met jointly with the Finance Committee to discuss the Nauset
Regional School budget and High School construction project. The meeting was called
to order at 7:35 PM with Board Chair Carolina Kiggins and members Robert Costa, David
Ernst and Ira Wood present. Representing the School Committee were Regional School
Committee members Meredith Scozzafava and Louise Morris.

Superintendent Michael Gradone presented background information on the Nauset regional
school budget and on the assessments. It was noted that the budget without the override
was up approximately 27%. The focus of the discussion was on the negative financial
impacts on Wellfleet of the Charter School and the Education Reform Act funding formula
for regional school assessments.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously (4-0) to place a
Proposition 2} override question on the ballot for $90,402 for a portion of the Nauset
Regional School assessment.

There was a suggestion that the Finance and the Board of Selectmen meet with the Trustees
of the Lighthouse Charter School.

It was agreed that information regarding the fiscal impact of Education Reform on Wellfleet
be placed in the warrant and signed by representatives of the Board of Selectmen, Finance
Committee and the Nauset Regional School Committee.

Greg Levasseur, Chair of the Regional School Building Committee then made a presentation
on the proposed High School renovation and addition explaining both design and budgetary
aspects of the project. The meeting adjourned at 9:45 PM.
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